Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of November 1, 2011 -- DRAFT

Attendees

Present: Linda VanValkenburgh, Treasurer; Marla Davis; Joanne Dover, Secretary.

Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.

Absent: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair.
Call to Order


Treasurer Linda VanValkenburgh called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. on Tuesday, November 1, 2011 at the Library. The Trustees could not resist taking a look at the new community quilt hanging in the main stairwell. All were impressed and expressed their sincere gratitude to all those who worked on the project – Deb and Chuck Wyman, and the many quilters who contributed squares.
Fire Inspection Bill
The Town scheduled an annual fire extinguisher inspection without consulting the Library ahead of time. The bill seemed high to the Board. Marla will address the issue with the Town Administrator.

Secretary’s Report
The meeting scheduled for October 18 was cancelled owing to the lack of a quorum.

MOTION (Linda V./ Joanne D.): The motion to accept the minutes of September 20, 2011 passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report

The Board postponed review of the most recent financial statements until a future meeting. The Board and Library staff will develop a prioritized list of projects for which Town funding may be difficult to secure in the current fiscal environment. Such a list would be helpful when prospective donors approach the Library or are approached by the Library. The Board will consider mailing a fundraising letter in the future once the list of projects is complete and the budget for FY 2012-13 has been determined. Joanne has access to a variety of resources aimed at non-profits which may prove useful.

Cab has been working intensively with the Town Bookkeeper and the new Town auditor to provide the required documentation. The process is nearly complete and Cab anticipates no major issues. The Treasurer signed a Request for Balance Information form, which will be returned to the auditor.

Building Report
Total Security, the new security company, has completed an inspection of our system and reported no problems. Cab will determine whether the system is relying on the building’s single, somewhat temperamental land line. It may be advisable to switch our regular phone service to VOIP (internet phone) to ensure that the phone line is not shared by staff and the security system. Cab will investigate and check MetroCast’s contract with the Town in case the company is able to provide the service for free.

The new radio system used by the fire alarm system has been malfunctioning over the past several weeks. Responsibility for servicing the system is unclear, as it was installed by the Town and monitoring completely bypasses Total Security. Signals are sent directly to Lakes Region Mutual Fire Aid. Cab will work on the issue with the Town Administrator and Fire Chief.

A heating system switch has failed for the third time. As the original HVAC contractor installed the wrong switch, T&C Services will install the correct part. Cab will confirm that any other issues with our HVAC system are relatively minor and pose no threat to the building or its occupants. Earl Leighton has inspected the cupola and confirmed the presence of lead paint; Cab will check the status of the project with the Town Administrator.

General Business

The group discussed the challenges of keeping all patrons happy all the time. The Library has recently hit a rocky patch with a patron; Cab is working to mend the fences. On a more positive note, former Town Moderator and NH Representative Liz Merry offered very kind words about the Library and the progress it’s made over the past several years; Liz has recently moved out of town.
The Board discussed the Library’s policy around goods for sale in the Library. The Programming and Exhibit Policies both potentially apply, leaving some grey areas depending on the circumstances (profit vs. non-profit vendors, Library- vs. independently-sponsored programs, percentage of proceeds donated to the Library, etc.) The Board will re-visit the issue at a later date. The discussion was prompted by the upcoming Open House on November 5, during which a small number of craftspeople will be on hand to demonstrate their goods and methods. Cab will make sure that the crafters and public understand that the focus of the event is community and sharing rather than selling goods.

FY 2012-13 Budget Discussion

The Board reviewed the budget vs. actual figures for the past several fiscal years and discussed the proposed budget for the upcoming year. Cab shared statistics from the most recent 12-month period (November to October). These show very healthy, double-digit increases in utilization of the Library and its resources.
Materials Use
Overall Checkouts
13,297 
( 
16,330
+ 23%

Books
7,162 
( 
7,981
+ 11%

Movies
3,923 
( 
5,869
+ 50%

Audiobooks
740 
( 
816
+ 10%

Magazines
852 
( 
924
+ 9%

Overdrive Downloadables
758 
( 
878
+ 16%

Building Use
Patron Visits
8,867 
( 
9,186
+ 4%

Computer Use (hrs)
972 
( 
1,121
+ 15%

Volunteers (hrs)
317 
( 
400
+ 26%

Meetings & Programs
149 
( 
198
+ 33%

Attendance
1,342
 ( 
1,431
+ 7%

Hours
251 
( 
307
+ 22%

The Board will vote on a final proposed budget at their next meeting, when it is hoped more Trustees will be able to attend.

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 9:04 p.m.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, November 16, 2011 at 6 p.m. in the Library. The Board will then present the Library’s budget to the Selectmen at the Town Office. Note that this replaces the scheduled November 15 meeting of the Trustees.
Respectfully submitted,

Cab Vinton, Director
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